
  MEETING OF THE GUILFORD YOUTH LACROSSE ASSOCIATION
7:30 PM, THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 7, 2018
GREENE COMMUNITY CENTER, QUONNIPAUG ROOM             
GUILFORD, CT
AGENDA
 
Call to Order: 8:10pm
President’s Remarks: introduced Ellie Tandler as Fundraising/Special Events. Introduced a couple of new faces Al Koerner and Suguru Imaeda as Coaches on the Girls side,

Submission of Minutes for Approval: Submitted and approved 

Treasurer’s Report: With respect to the Treasurers report balance is: Checking $31568.11 Money Market $32434.39

Report of Girls Coordinator: Doug Miller - Suzanne Tillier is taking over duties as referee coordinator on the girls side, Sky Meiers is taking over coaching Sunday’s on the Girls side as well. Grade K, 1 and 2 Lady Warriors will start this Sunday from 8 to 9am. Numbers on the girls side are on the low side now, particularly 4th grade but it will tick-up after Basketball season. We will have a combined grade 5 and 6 team. Wendy can pick up sticks for these kids. Chris Wrynn will drop off the balls. Senior girls balked at the uniform because for one season in this uniform it is a pretty large expense. We get uniforms every two years we kind of have to based on the condition of the uniform and kids growing.  It is about 10$ more per/jersey and short for uniforms this year. Cathy volunteered to do this job and is doing the best she can to accomplish the task of having kids acquire uniforms. Is there a set vision for uniforms for the league? There is a general concern about the cost of uniforms and lack of a set plan moving forward. Orders are supposed to be in but the store will open again around February 15th. Sync up the registration deadline with the uniform order deadline. This is happening because Blanchette is subbing out this order. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Report of Boys Coordinator: Move forward with a paid coach, CONNY teams must be set up first, we have to pay in advance and declare our teams, we would like to close registration a little earlier so we can roster everyone and organize with coaches etc. We have to link teams on our side. CONNY and are site are linked. Winter program is a success; we introduced Bantam to the Winter this year and have a lot of new registrants. We are concerned with registrations with the 4th grade boys this number is low. There is an expectation that after Basketball we will get a number of registrants. Uniform numbers have been assigned on the first batch. We have been working with Brian White, Chris Watson and Andy Shea to train coaches. Presented spread sheet with coach name and team. Pencil in Neil Willis as a paid coach on the boys side 
John presented on the boy’s side budget. 

Motion: On both the Boys and Girls side coaches must register through USA lacrosse, take the level 1 course, pass the course and complete the background check, coaches will be reimbursed for fees and assigned accordingly, passed. 
Coaches we will write out what coaches need in order to coach
Report of Equipment Manager: Equipment manager: nothing yet, 
Report of Uniforms/Apparel Coordinator: Uniforms apparel: no report, store is open but not yet publicized. 
Report of Webmaster/Scheduler: Webmaster: a lot of scheduling has already been done. Once we declare we can populate the CONNY website, and what Tier we are playing. March 15 last day to register, We order a few extra uniforms for registrants beyond this deadline. 
Report of Registrar: Motion: Junior, Senior, boys and girls grades 5, 6, 7 and 8 last day to register is March 15th. Younger kids have no deadline. Grade 1 and 2 Bantams, Lightening 3 and 4 Bantams need uniforms on the boy’s side also have a March 15th deadline. Grades K and 1 on the boy’s side no deadline.  Seconded, approved

COLA Referee Application: Arbiter pay we are going with COLA, Arbiter needs to be set up, Mike will work with the treasurer, question about switching to league athletics from authorize.dot.net, which charges us 15$ per month and .05 per slide. 
NEW BUSINESS: Motion on the floor to switch over to league athletics for credit card services with a set change over date of April 1, 2018 not voted on at this time.
Upcoming Special Events and Fundraising Opportunities:
1. Push the wolves game, no more tickets have been sold we are at 36 tickets sold.
2. Contribution to Ethan Song, contact Tamara Lizzotte, Head of Guidance at GHS to review scholarship information if GYLA establishes something. 
3. Video of Guilford Lacrosse that Brian White wants to use to support the sport and use it as a promotional video at GYLA and GHS. Have Brian White discuss further. 
Pancake Breakfast 2/11/2018: Pancake breakfast hosted by food services at GHS, link on the website to purchase tickets in advance, 10$ per person, 35$ per family, bring the cash box and cash to Sunday breakfast

Next Meeting: February 22, 2018

Adjournment: 10:30pm

